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The meeting began at 5:44pm 

The meeting was held in the New York Metro Conference Center. President Lijia Dyer asked everyone to 
stand for the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a moment of silence for deceased members, family, and 
friends and for all military members serving throughout the world. 
 
President Dyer asked for a motion to suspend the regular reading of the previous meetings minutes. The 
motion was made by Tom Hughes and seconded by Jim Puccio.  
 

Reading of the Secretary/Treasurers Report, Ms. Tu. Motion to Accept by Woodley Moy. Seconded by Ken 

Stanley. All attendees were in favor. 

 

Reading or the Financial Secretaries Report, Ms. Jimenez-Bruno. Motion to Accept Woodley Moy. 

Seconded by Ken Stanley. All in attendance were in favor. 

 

Presidents Message Mrs. Dyer spoke on the upcoming Dinner Dance Sunday February 23, 2025 – Please 

mark your calendars. She then called on Tom Hughes to give a report on the raffles and the procedure for 

earning a free ticket and other information for the DD 

 

Ken Stanley spoke on the Legislative Training Seminar and Capitol Hill Visits, April 6th to the 9th. Our own 

David Conover will be laying the wreath at the Tomb of the Unknown Soldiers. The wreath laying is Saturday 

April 5th.Ken also gave a synopsis of the type of lobbying whish is done by branches from across the 

country. He included information on the WEPA bill which many EAS are monitoring with great interest. 

 

Mr. Woodley Moy spoke on the changes coming through the congressional offices and the effect it will have 

on EAS. He also addressed security at facilities and that everyone needs to be vigilant. 

 

Mrs. Dyer also spoke on robberies in the past few months, including two carriers being robbed at gun point 

for their arrow keys. and the carrier being stabbed in 10027. 
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Under new business, everyone’s email must be up to date in the Branch 100 system otherwise valuable 

information may not be received. Simply contact the branch and your email will be updated. In addition, if 

you are not receiving the Postal Supervisor magazine, your address needs updating as well.  

 

The next meeting of this Association will be Wednesday May 21, 2025. Keep an eye on the website for 

information. 

 

 

Motion to end the meeting by: Ken Stanley. Second by: Tom Hughes. All in attendance were in favor. 

 

Meeting ended at: 6:25pm 

 

 

 

 


